
Junior Unit Excursion 
Last Thursday the Junior Unit went on an excursion to 
the Central Deborah Goldmine and on the Historic Tram 
through the centre of Bendigo. The students were very 
excited to go on the tram and they even saw Mrs Roberts 
and Mr Darmody up the street waving as the tram passed.

Spirituality Day
The staff had a great day on Friday at our annual 
Spirituality Day. Our focus was on our personal faith, 
why we do what we do at St Peter’s and how we fit 
into the broader mission of the church. We reflected on 
personal faith stories, discussed why St Peter’s is such 
an incredible place and completed some deeper personal 
learning around our faith and the church.  We were very 
fortunate to be joined by Fr Junray who finished off our 
day of reflection with a beautiful mass. 

Mr Podosky returns
Mr P has returned from his cricket 
tour just in time for camp! Miggy 
had quite a successful couple of 
weeks playing for the Philippines 
International Team - and he made 
the most runs in their whole team! 
We congratulate Miggy on his 
inclusion in the team - how amazing 
to represent a country! 

5/6 Camp
Today the 5/6 
students have 
headed off to Log 
Cabin camp in 
Creswick. This is 
a brilliant camp - 
the activities are 
fantastic and the 
food is delicious! 
This year the students will also get to spend a day at 
Sovereign Hill - an incredible historic township where 
you see how people lived during the Gold Rush. We 
hope they all have fun!!!

PSGs
Thank you to all the families who have attended PSG 
meetings so far this term with Alex. If you haven’t 
had your PSG yet please contact the office or Alex 
(alovelinay@spbendigo.catholic.edu.au) to make a time. 

Prep 2024
Our enrolments for 2024 are open! If you have a child 
or know of anyone who does that would like to attend 
St Peter’s for Prep in 2024 please contact the office 
for enrolment information or to make an appointment 
to visit us.

Thursday morning cuppa 
and Catch up
We invite families to join 
us for a cuppa and a chat 
with the wellbeing team 
each Thursday morning at 
9am. A chance to meet 
our new Koorie Education 
worker, Madi. Come 
along after drop off on 
Thursday mornings if you 
can make it, we’d love to 
see you.

Hello families, 
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Good afternoon families
Welcome to Term 4!
What an amazing first week back we had last week. 
Thank you. Almost every child was here every day! We 
ask that all families make a really big effort to get every 
child here every single day this term as it is our goal to 
have every child read to at least one adult every day as 
we have missed listening to them all so much. Please 
help us by having your child at school every day.

Prep teaching news
As you are aware Lauren White replaced Erin Garside 
in the Prep room (Mummumburra) on a Monday and 
Tuesday last term. Lauren is going to continue this term 
as sadly, Erin Garside will not be returning to St Peter’s. 
We wish Erin all the very best for the future and know 
that Lauren will do an amazing job continuing teaching 
Mummumburra with Olivia.

Hats
Please remember that everyone needs a SCHOOL HAT 
every day this term. Please call the office to purchase 
a new one if you can’t find the old one, or it no longer 
fits. If a child does not have a hat they will be asked to 
play under the COLA.

Important Dates
There are several important dates coming up this term. 
We have a couple of Public Holidays and two School 
Closure Days, we have some big events planned and 
a couple that we are still unsure of - we ask that you 
please keep an eye on the calendar of events in the 
Newsletter and on the Website.

Cancellations
We also have a couple of cancellations due to ongoing 
Covid Restrictions: 
We will no longer be able to provide Swimming lessons 
for the Prep, 1s & 2s as only Outdoor pools are 
currently open and our lessons for the little ones are 
held indoors. Please be aware then, over summer, that 
your child has not had their usual lessons just prior to 
the season and be especially mindful of their ability 
whenever you take them to the water.

The 3/4 and 5/6 Camps will still not go ahead. We 
know that regional Victoria is allowed to have camps, 
but we no longer have any bookings as ours were 
scheduled to go ahead earlier in the year. Both the 3/4s 
and 5/6s will hold special activity days for the students 
later in the term to help fulfil some of the goals of their 
camps - building resilience, developing social skills and 
having fun to name a few.

End of Year Celebrations
We are still unsure what our End of Year Celebrations 
will look like. If the restrictions stayed as they are now, 
we would not be able to have either our Mass or Take-
away dinner back at school. We will let you know as we 
get closer to the end of year what we will be able to do.

Prep Transitions 
Currently we are still planning on having our 4 Transition 
Days for our 2021 Prep students. We are able to do this 
because we have a small number of students and we 
can spread out in our spaces. The dates will be listed 
below. The children come to school for about an hour 
to meet the other children starting next year and to 
get to know the school. These transition times are a 
vital part of helping them settle in and be comfortable 
in our space. Luckily we have many siblings of current 
students starting next year so they will be able to help 
all the new children.

Year 7 Transition
At this stage 2021 Year 7 students are not able to 
have their normal Transition Days at the secondary 
schools. This is due to the large number of students and 
parents involved in entering secondary school. Some 
of the colleges have 300 students starting, so you can 
imagine how difficult it would be to keep socially distant 
in these circumstances. We are currently working with 
the secondary schools to see what/how they can offer 
some transition sessions that look different to normal. 
Again, we will let you know when we have further 
information.

Book Week Celebration
Our Book Week was postponed earlier in the year as 
we were in the middle of remote learning. We have 
rescheduled it for Week 3 - October 19 - 22. (23rd is a 
Public Holiday).
We will have our Dress Up Day on Thursday the 
22nd of October. We ask that you don’t go out and 
spend money on a costume, but that you get creative 
with what you have at home to celebrate a favourite 
book or story or character. 
We will also have the Book Fair - but again it will look 
a little bit different. This time the kids will visit the 
Fair and complete their ‘wish list’ then the purchasing 
is done online at home. The Book Fair will run later in 
the term (last 2 weeks of November). If you have any 
questions, please call the office.

A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
Hail Mary with your children and families.

Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick

A moment in Prayer
Dear God,
Please bless our Year 5/6 students and all the staff 
who have gone with them - may they all have a brilliant 
couple of days enjoying each other’s company and 
learning all about themselves.
Please keep them safe and happy.
Amen

God Bless, Jen & Jeremy

“Mr Darmody waving to us”. “Mrs Roberts waving to us”. “On the tram with my friends”.



You can find this calendar on the home page of our website

 Ecological 
STEWARDSHIP      PROJECT

Mrs. Lauren White - Eco-Stewardship Coordinator

Tuesday - 3/4 Barrangal
Wednesday - Duan

 Thursday - 5/6 Guwak
Don’t forget to drop off your 
Bread Bags and Bread Tags 
to the office or Djak-tjarra.

DJAK-TJARRA
WHO’S AT

THIS WEEK

Reconciliation Week 
Reconciliation week begins 
this Friday starting with 
National Sorry Day.
We will acknowledge this 
at assembly and we’ll be 
talking about the importance 
of National Sorry Day/
Reconciliation Week.



Catholic 
IDENTITYMr. Miggy Podosky. - Catholic Identity Coordinator

The Ascension of the Lord

Something to Think About
Today, as we celebrate the feast of the Ascension of Jesus, I 
am invited to reflect on this event. What does it mean for 
me? Perhaps, like some of the disciples in today’s Gospel, I 

am doubtful. I talk to Jesus very honestly about my doubts, 
knowing he will understand. I notice that he gives the same 

mission to those who believe and those who doubt.

I am invited to think further:
What do I do to make the love of God present 

and real to those I meet?

The Story
I note Jesus’ final words: “I am with you always.” 

I hear these words now addressed to me: “I am with 
you always, I am with you at this moment, no matter 
what is going on in your life right now. I am with you.”

The Scriptures ~ Matthew 28:16-20
Now the eleven disciples went to Galilee, to the mountain to which 

Jesus had directed them. When they saw him, they worshipped 
him; but some doubted. And Jesus came and said to them, 

‘All authority in heaven and on earth has been given to me. Go 
therefore and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the 

name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and 
teaching them to obey everything that I have commanded you. 
And remember, I am with you always, to the end of the age.’  

Unfortunly this Friday will be 
our last delivery of One Box. 

We are working on 
another solution. 
Please chat to our 

wellbeing 
team for urgent 

assistance.  

Every morning 
from 8:30am 

in the Djak-tjarra

Mindfulness & Positive Psychology Program

We will be starting a new Peaceful Kids group soon. 
See the wellbeing team if this is something you think might benefit your child. 
This program helps children to build emotional resilience so children are better 

equipped to deal with the day to day stresses that life brings them. 



This week the Junior and Middle Units have been enjoying learning about the 
instruments of the orchestra this week. They have watched Peter and the Wolf 
acted out on YouTube by some very talented primary school students. Next week 
Mrs Heinrich will be bringing in real instruments from the orchestra to look at and 
listen to! The Senior students composed their own pieces of music on Garage Band 
on their iPads last term and this week they have been working out ways to make 
up dances to go with them. There were some very funky ideas!

at St. Peter’s
Music 

OF THE WEEK
Art work 

Great work Zoe! 
5/6’s have been learning about 
different design processes to create 
art with Mrs. Howes. Their major art 
project for this term is to create a 
advertisment for themselves using 
their ipads and apple pens. 


